



Office of Head of Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2

Tel: 057-9359964

Mr. Eamon Scanlon TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

12th December 2019

PQ 49457/19 * To ask the Minister for Health the opening date for the new primary care centre in Tubbercurry, County Sligo; and if he will make a statement on the matter. - Eamon Scanlon

Dear Deputy Scanlon,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

Tubbercurry PCC - Stage 1 of the design process for Tubbercurry Primary Care Centre (PCC) has been completed. The design team have been instructed to progress the design and are currently revisiting the Stage 1 costs with a view to progressing to Stage 2a design, subject to approval. The HSE are also progressing the purchase of the required sites from the local Community group for a Nominal fee and from Sligo County Council. It is intended to progress the design of the premises to a planning application in 2020.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran Head of Estates

